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CARSON VALLEY FOOTPRINTER

The President’s Message  

What a lovely evening we had at Gold Dust West. They always do a good job making 
the room welcoming and their staff are always so nice.  Our guest speaker, Daria 
Winslow, from Partnership Douglas County, spoke to us about how her agency 
helped fund so many of the programs our county has that help the young and old.  It 
was very interesting and informative.  Daria plans to join the Douglas County 
Sheriff’s Dept. when she graduates college.  We can only benefit from having such a 

bright and enthusiastic young woman in our community. 

Carson City Fire Chief Sean Slaman presented Bryon Hunt with our Service Recognition Award.  We 
were also able to congratulate Bryon on his promotion to Fire Captain.  I feel so honored that our club 
has this award ceremony and we recognize outstanding service from our First Responders. 

It is also that time of year when our Nominating Chair Ray Hoyt and his committee are looking for 
members to fill the vacancies we will have on our board.  We need a VP of Venues and a VP of 
Programs.  Bill, Celeste and I are very happy to help anyone settle into the position they choose.  I 
have found everyone is very helpful and our members are easy to please and very encouraging.  If you 
nominate someone other than yourself, please make sure they will say yes!! 

Next month I hope to see you at Gold Dust West again.  I am excited to hear Sarah Sanchez.  She is 
going to tell us how the Carson Valley Community Food Closet is doing and all about the new building 
that is almost ready to use.  Please remember to let Peggy Frick know you will be there. We still have a 
drawing for a CVI gift certificate for the Early Birds.  Best of Luck! 

                                                                                                 Thank you, 

PAT SMITH

Pat



APRIL 2019 VOLUME 46, ISSUE 4

!2

April 18th, 2019  
at Gold Dust West 

Doors Open at 5:30 PM  

Please RSVP to Peggy Frick via 
our website at 

www.CVFootprint.org  
no later than  

11:00 AM ON THURSDAY,  
April 11th.  

We are unable to take 
additional reservations after 
our count is turned into the 

venue.   

http://www.CVFootprtin.org
http://www.CVFootprtin.org
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2nd Vice President 

CELESTE PIERINI

Greetings, 

I hope you enjoyed our most recent meeting 
at Gold Dust West. Partnership Douglas 
County (PDC) was well represented by our 
speaker, Daria Winslow. She is engaging and 
confident and her role as Community 
Educator is well filled. PDC have their 
“hands” in numerous programs in our county 
whether their role is a funding entity or 
advocate/statistical reporter. Give them a call 
if you have any questions about the resources 
available for Douglas County citizens 
(775-782-8611). 

Next month’s speaker will be Sarah Sanchez 
who is the Director of the Carson Valley 
Community Food Closet (CVCFC), our local 
food bank. CVCFC has recently expanded 
their facility to accommodate the need for 
extra space. While Douglas County is an 
affluent county, there are numerous people 
in need of food assistance, particularly the 
senior population. Please come and listen to 
Sarah as she explains the vital role CVCFC 
plays to help fill this gap. 

All the best, 

Celeste

Hello Fellow Footprinters 

I’ll keep this article short and to the point. 
April’s meeting will be held at the same place 
as last month, the Gold Dust West in Carson 
City. Doors open at 5:30PM and the cost is 
$24.00 plus tickets. Usually it would be held 
at Jethro’s, but he couldn’t accommodate us 
this month, so Gold Dust West was gracious 
enough to once again have us. 

1st Vice President

BILL PETERS

Bill

Secretary Treasurer 

PEGGY FRICK 

Don’t forget to submit your RSVP by April 
11th via the website.  

Peggy
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2019 Nominating Committee Update 

As the chair of this year’s Nominating Committee, I am still on the hunt for two 
volunteers to serve as our 1st Vice President (venues) and 2nd Vice President 
(programs).   

As for the 1st Vice President position, venues have already been arranged for all 
dinner meetings through the remainder of 2019!  The person who volunteers for 
this position will have dinner meetings to arrange beginning from January 
2020.  The job also involves providing the guaranteed count to the venue by the 
deadline (currently one week in advance). 

The 2nd Vice President’s job involves arranging guest speakers for our dinner 
meetings.  Typically, these presentations relate to either first responder topics 
or subjects of general interest to our local area. 

Interested members can make their intentions known to either Chair Ray Hoyt, 
or Committee Member Phil Kasper.  I hope to hear from interested parties, so 
that the “arm-twisting” phase of this process will not be needed!   

Ray Hoyt, Chair   Phil Kasper, Member 
775 267-4355   775 267-5385 
rhoyt@charter.net   pkkasper@charter.net 

mailto:rhoyt@charter.net
mailto:pkkasper@charter.net
mailto:rhoyt@charter.net
mailto:pkkasper@charter.net
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Photos from March Dinner Meeting 

President Pat Smith, 2nd Vice President Celeste Pierini and Guest Speaker Community 
Educator Daria Winslow from Partnership Douglas Count.

Carson City Fire Chief Sean Slaman presents Fire Captain Bryon Hunt  

with our Service Recognition Award.  
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HAPPY BIRTHDAY 

Phil Kasper 4/4  

George Liddell 4/4  

Debbie Wonnell 4/10 

Vicki Youngman 4/14 

Claudia Lowe 4/17  

Bill Peters 4/24 

Steve Shively 4/26

Calendar 

April 18th 

Gold Dust West  

2171 E. William Street 

Carson City, NV 89701 

——————————————— 

May 16th 

Carson City Nugget  

507 N Carson Street 

Carson City, NV 89701  

——————————————— 

Doors open at 5:30   

Dinner is served buffet style at 6:30 pm.  

The meeting portion of the evening begins after 
dinner.  

A huge thank you to all our members who bring raffle items and to 
those who purchase raffle tickets!  These raffle items and ticket sales 
are our main source of fundraising each year!   

Want to help?  Just bring a gift of value around $10 to contribute to the 
fun.  Don’t have time pick up a gift, no problem, just make sure you 
purchase some raffle tickets when you check in at our next meeting.  
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For just $25.00 a year, you can place a business card ad that will reach 
our membership every single month!  Contact Jacie at 775-901-1898  or 
jaciepeters@gmail.com for more information. 

Please support our Advertisers
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IFA Carson Valley  
Chapter #72, Inc. 

P.O. Box 2242 
Minden, NV 89423 

1991-92 Bill Depew Deceased                                        
1992-93 Doug Tucker Deceased  
1993-94 Red Baker Deceased 
1994-95 Bill Shay  
1995-96 Ray Hoyt 
1996-97 Lon Curtis Deceased  
1997-98 Elza Turkington Deceased 
1998-99 Bob Minton  
1990-00 Rodney Snead Deceased 
2000-01 Fred Hersey 
2001-02 Clay Hill 
2002-03 Grady Goodwin Deceased  
2003-04 Dorman Dane 
2004-06 Phil Kasper  
2006-08 Larry Gray  
2008-10 Claudia Lowe 
2010-12 Bayan Lewis  
2012-13 Charlene Spinner 
2013-14 David Aymami  
2014-15 Mike Rhoades 
2015-17 Ron Pierini 

CHAPTER PAST PRESIDENTS

President

1st Vice President

2nd Vice President

Secretary - Treasurer

Sergeant-at-Arms

Immediate Past Pres.

Grand Director

3 Year Director

2 Year Director 

2 Year Director

2 Year Director

1 Year Director 


Pat Smith 

Bill Peters

Celeste Pierini

Peggy Frick

Janice Rhoades

Ron Pierini

Ray Hoyt

Bayan Lewis 

Mike Rhoades

Claudia Lowe

Phil Kasper

Betty Miller 


265-5332

901-2621

783-0602

783-8878

783-8094

783-0602

267-4355

782-8068

783-8094

267-5630

267-5385

782-7935


INTERNATIONAL FOOTPRINT ASSOCIATION, INC.  
CARSON VALLEY CHAPTER #72 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

BOARD APPOINTMENTS 

Newsletter Editor

Jacie Peters 901-1898


Webmaster 

Don McRoberts 267-0025


Visit our Chapter on the Web at:

https://www.cvfootprint.org


http://www.cvfootprint.org
http://www.cvfootprint.org

